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Marion Anstis' PhD thesis scholarship application "Tadpoles and 

Frog Eggs of Australia" was 1 of 3 winners of the Vice Chancellor's 

Award for Excellence in Research.   Photo Phillip Grimm 
 

 
    

Join us at our FATS meeting.  

Arrive 6.30pm for a 7pm start  

Friday 2nd October 2009 
  Park at the first security gate on the right hand   

  side of Jamieson St. (about 300m off Holker St) 

  Follow the signs to Building 22  Homebush Bay,  

  Sydney Olympic Park  
  Accessible by bus or train.  

  Call us for details  

                
Dr Karen Thumm, Dr Michael Mahony and Marion Anstis   

 

 

MEETING  FORMAT for Friday 2
nd

 October 2009 
 

 

      

     6.30 pm    Lost frogs needing homes. Please bring your FATS membership  

    card, donation and amphibian licence, which must be sighted.  
 

     7.00 pm Welcome, and announcements. 
 

     7.30 pm The main speaker is Phillip Grimm:  

      Auditory surveys at Sydney Olympic Park and Falls Retreat    
  
 

     8.15 pm Field trip reports and five favourite slides.  Tell us about your  

     recent frogging trips or experiences.  If you have slides or other  

     images, bring them along as well. 
 

     8.30 pm For the second half of our meeting, Judy Harrington has invited  

     us to the Birds Australia building, next door, for a look  

       and some tea. Evenings end with our regular guessing  

         competition, light refreshments and an opportunity to talk to  

      other frog enthusiasts and experts.  
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ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 7
th

 AUG 2009 

he AGM was held in building 22, Newington 

Armoury, Sydney Olympic Park. The 

attendance list was circulated. Apologies were 

received from Paul and Joel Cassar, George Madani, 

Heather Parsons, Alysha Hardy, Karen Russell and 

Marion Anstis The minutes of the previous AGM are 

as per FrogCall Business Arising from the Minutes: 

The FATS Student Grant scheme was initiated in late 

2008.  AW 

PRESIDENT’S REPORT: (ARTHUR WHITE) 

he 2008-2009  financial year was a consolidation 

period for FATS. It was our first year without 

the FrogMobile and the year that we finally launched 

the Student Grants Scheme. The first recipient of a 

Student Grant was Rowena Hamer for her tracking 

studies on the Brown Striped Frog. 

As usual, our various activities have been running, such 

as the Frog Rescue Service, public exhibitions, school 

workshops, field trips and community workshops. We 

continue to be invited to contribute to Governmental 

Panels in areas such as Threatened Species Conservation 

and the listing and keeping of native animals as pets. 

One recent addition to our field trip destinations has 

been Falls Retreat, on the mid north coast of New South 

Wales. Falls Retreat is owned and run by Dr Mary 

White, a famed palaeobotanist and ecologist. Mary’s 

plans for Falls Retreat are to develop it as an 

environmental centre and FATS may be able to assist 

with this end.   

In February 2010, we are undertaking another field trip 

in to the north coast in conjunction with Outback Tours. 

We have never organized a bus field trip before and this 

will be a trial for any such future trips. Robert Wall, our 

field trip co-ordinator, again produced a nice array of 

field trips throughout the year, and he was ably assisted 

by Matt and Brad McCaffrey and Grant Webster in the 

running of these trips. From time to time you will see 

various items about field trips and the codes of conduct 

during field trips advertised in FrogCall. 

As usual, the FATS executive has been busy and 

efficient and I thank them all for their efforts. Karen 

White has been our Treasurer and has kept FATS 

accounts in the black. Wendy Grimm and Punia Jeffery 

have been our ever-efficient secretaries, Grant Webster 

has acted as our chairperson and we thank him for 

running some of the meetings. Monica Wangmann 

continues to put out FrogCall packed with juicy articles 

and tales of interest. Andrew Nelson has maintained our 

membership data base and looks after new memberships. 

Robert Wall organizes the field trips and deals with 

government departments on our behalf. Alistair 

MacDougall and David Nelson have been busy updating 

the website and preparing a new membership brochure, 

with the help of Marion Anstis and others. Everyone on 

FATS helps and that is why we are able to run so many 

different activities. 

Finally, although we have lots of helpers, we always 

could do with more. Many of you have helped at the 

various community days, at meetings, with frog rescue 

or frog care or other activities. If you want to be more 

involved, don’t be shy, let us know. We are also open to 

suggestions about how we might better operate or other 

services that could be run by FATS. So if you want to 

help or merely have some suggestion, approach a FATS 

executive member and chew their ear off. Don’t forget, 

positions on the FATS executive are not divine, if you 

would like to be on the executive, let us know and we 

will see what can be arranged. 

It was moved (A.Nelson/L.Voigt) that the President’s 

Report be accepted. Carried.  AW 

LAST MEETING 7
TH

 AUGUST 2009 continued  

ollowing on from the President’s and Treasurer’s 

reports were announcements. Brochures for Falls 

Retreat were available. Books for sale include, 

Rainforest Frogs $20, Frogs and Reptiles of the Sydney 

Region with CD by Ken Griffiths $20 (a generous 

discount), Frogs and Tadpoles by Marion Anstis’ 

children’s book, special discount $10 for the night and 

FATS T Shirts $25. Arthur spoke about Falls Retreat 

and other field trips planned. Arthur introduced Michelle 

Stockwell who did her PHD on the Green and Golden 

Bell Frog looking at a number of aspects of their biology 

and the cause of their demise.  MW 

ichelle Stockwell, from the University of 

Newcastle, was our main speaker at the last 

meeting.  She spoke about the Green & Golden Bell 

Frog Monitoring and her role in coordinating auditory 

surveys at Sydney Olympic Parklands.  Continued on 

page 7 MW 

CONGRATULATIONS MARION ANSTIS 

arion Anstis' Ph D thesis scholarship 

application entitled "Tadpoles and Frog Eggs 

of Australia" was selected as one of three winners of 

the Vice-Chancellor's Award for Excellence in 

Research from the 103 Ph D scholarship winners at 

the University of Newcastle in 2009.  See front page. 

The award certificate was presented by the Vice 

Chancellor on 30
th
 July 2009, and is accompanied by a 

generous financial grant per annum in addition to, and 

for the life of the scholarship.  

Marion gave a short inspiring address about her career in 

tadpole research to the audience of academic staff and 

prospective research higher degree students. 

Marion was supported by FATS friends Phillip and 

Wendy Grimm, and others, including her Ph D 

supervisor Dr Michael Mahony and close friend and 

colleague Dr Karen Thumm, long standing FATS 

members. 

The Frog and Tadpole Society are very proud of Marion 

and the well deserved acknowledgement of her ground-

breaking research in this field. Phillip Grimm 
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LIFE MEMBERSHIP AWARD TO 

KAREN AND ARTHUR WHITE. 
 

he FATS Group is fast approaching many 

significant milestones. We have already seen our 

100
th

 issue of Frogcall. We are also on the cusp of   

some significant anniversary events. Longevity and 

success are often the result of the tireless work of   

some very dedicated individuals. These people make    

a contribution that is clearly beyond the ordinary     

and requires special recognition.  

All members would be aware of the significant input 

Karen and Arthur White have provided to FATS over 

many years. They really are the Dynamic Duo of the 

FATS Group. They were there at the first meeting of      

our fledgling group. Since that time, they have had a    

hand in virtually every aspect of the club.  

Our first field-trips were led by them. They have been      

at the forefront of our education and promotional days. 

Many of our dealings and representations to authorities  

are prepared and submitted by them. They organize our 

meetings and speakers. Our financial and administrative 

affairs are kept in orderly fashion by them. Our enviable 

financial position is largely a result of their early and 

generous fund-raising efforts. Between them, they have 

held two pivotal committee positions for over a decade.   

In that time, they have exercised their duties without      

any self-interest or personal agenda. Their tenure has   

been characterized only by the commitment to     

furthering FATS as a respected zoological society.  

In short, under their stewardship, FATS is a much 

stronger, more prosperous and more reputable 

organization.  

To recognize this outstanding contribution, it was  

resolved to confer the award of Life Membership on     

both Karen and Arthur White. We know that all    

members would agree that this award was                    

well-deserved and perhaps a little overdue. 

The awarding of this honour had presented the     

committee with a unique and serious problem. Should 

either Karen or Arthur have gained a hint that such an 

award was in the pipeline, the committee was aware      

that Arthur would invoke his CEO administrative     

powers to veto the proposal. It was thus resolved in    

secret to press ahead with the award and hold a suitable 

presentation – the August AGM being chosen as an 

appropriate event. 

For those who attended our August meeting, all would 

agree it was a great evening. Our special guest, Martyn 

Robinson, presented the award to two rather surprised 

recipients. An early conclusion to the meeting allowed    

all members an opportunity to congratulate Karen and 

Arthur and to chat with fellow members over a light 

supper. 

We know that all members would like to pass on their very 

best wishes to Karen and Arthur and their appreciation for 

a job well-done.   

The FATS Committee. 

FATS FROG-O-GRAPHIC COMPETITION 

n 2008, FATS conducted the first Frog-o-graphic 

competition. This proved very successful as we 

have many creative people in the group who take 

marvellous photo, do incredible drawings and art 

works, can sculpt, potter or create frog do-dahs 

from just about anything. Here is your chance to 

show off your skills. 

There are several categories in this competition:  

Best Frog Image (Adult)  

Best Frog Image (Junior) 

Most Interesting Frog Image (Adult)  

Most Interesting Frog Image (Junior) 

Best Frog Artwork (Adult)  

Best Frog Artwork (Junior)  

and the People’s Choice Award.  
 

The first six awards will be selected by a specifically 

hand-picked panel of judges while the People’s Choice 

will be decided by the audience at the December Fats 

meeting.  

To enter:    Send an electronic image of your entry to 

Arthur White 1arthur@tpg.com.au   

Don’t forget to add your  

name,  

age (if under 18) and  

contact phone number. 
 

How many times can you enter?    Unlimited. 

Is there a Prize?    Fabulous prizes will be awarded 

for each division winner. No correspondence will be 

entered into the judge’s decision. Please note: the 

entries must be original and your work. The winning  

entries will also be featured in a colour supplement in 

FrogCall. 

Entry Date:   Entries may be submitted until the 1
st
 of 

November 2009. If you suspect that you may have a 

problem meeting the deadline, contact Arthur and see 

if some other arrangement can be made. 

So start painting, drawing, photographing or whatever 

you do to capture the essence of a frog. We look 

forward to see your entries.      Arthur White 

 

  Arthur White and his pet GTF frog Zumo 
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SUN-LOVING FROGS AID FUNGUS FIGHT 

ndrew Gray reveals the secrets of the frogs' skin 

Sunbathing tree frogs may hold the key to 

understanding how a deadly fungus is wiping out 

amphibians around the world. The chytrid fungus has 

been implicated in many amphibian extinctions.  

Now scientists are using non-invasive imaging technology 

to find out how some frogs from Central America may be 

able to beat this deadly disease. They believe that the frogs' 

unusual skin is allowing the animals to bask in hot sunlight, 

possibly boosting their temperatures to kill off the fungus.  

Most frogs avoid prolonged exposure to sunlight; the light 

and heat dry out their skin. However, some tree frogs from 

Costa Rica thrive in these conditions. Andrew Gray, curator 

of herpetology at Manchester Museum who keeps a large 

collection of frogs from this area, said: "They sit in the Sun 

and bask for long periods without doing themselves any 

harm.  

"However, 

until now, 

nobody has 

really looked 

at how they 

do this."  The 

challenge, he 

said, was to 

find ways of 

examining the 

frogs' skin in 

detail without 

harming the 

creatures, 

some of 

which are extremely endangered. So the researcher teamed 

up with physicists from the Photon Science Institute at the 

University of Manchester.  Dr Mark Dickinson said: "I had 

been working on a new imaging technology called Optical 

Coherence Tomography (OCT) for medical imaging.  "But 

when Andrew approached me, I thought that this would be 

perfect for the frogs - it can show us what is happening in 

the frogs' 

skin but it 

is non-

invasive."  

Hot stuff  

The OCT 

reveals 

that an 

unusual 

pigment 

in their 

frog's 

skin, 

called 

pterorhod

in, was 

allowing 

the creatures to reflect light  

 

in the infrared spectrum rather than absorb it. Melanin, 

the pigment typically found in skin, absorbs light.  

Some believe the frogs could be reflecting light so 

they can blend in with the leaves they sit on, which 

also reflect at these wavelengths, to hide from 

predators that can only see in the infrared range.  
 

 
 

But Mr Gray said: "We believe that the frogs are also 

reflecting the light and heat for thermoregulation - to 

cool themselves down. The surface of the skin is hot, 

while the body stays cool."  

Some of these sunbathing frogs even take on a slightly 

metallic sheen as they bask in the sun, he added.  

He believes that the unusual reflective skin structure 

revealed by OCT could help scientists to better 

understand how the chytrid fungus (Batrachochytrium 

dendrobatidis ) is affecting frogs.  

Mr Gray said: "The chytrid fungus lives in the skin of 

the frog, but it can only live at certain temperatures.  

"It has been shown with frogs in captivity that if you 

elevate the skin temperature for short periods, you can 

clear them of the fungus.  

"We thought: 'what if the sunbathing frogs are doing 

this naturally?'; is this their natural defence against the 

fungus?" If temperature regulation is linked to the 

chytrid fungus, recent climate changes in the regions 

where the frogs live could have affected their ability to 

fight off infections - causing the recent dramatic 

declines, said Mr Gray.  

"In Costa Rica, in the Monteverde rainforest, 

conditions have changed a lot in the past 10 years. 

There is now much more cloud cover, which leaves 

the frogs with less opportunities for sunbathing, and 

for possibly clearing themselves of the fungus."  

The team is now using the OCT technique to see how 

different species of frogs that carry the special pigment 

reflect light, and also to study the skin structure in 

frogs that do not carry the pterorhodin pigment. They 

believe that the amphibians' differences in ability to 

reflect may explain why some species are coping 

better with chytrid infections than others. 

http://news.bbc.co.uk/2/hi/science/nature/7464437.stm 

By Rebecca Morelle  Science reporter, BBC News   

forwarded by Arthur White 
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The team wanted to study the frogs' skin 

without harming the animals 

 

 

Is this their natural defence against the 

fungus? Andrew Gray 



 

 
 

  

GETTING DOWN AND DIRTY WITH FROGS  
 

esearch: Marion Anstis is receiving a 

scholarship to study frogs. Photo by 

Ryan Osland   Newcastle Herald 1
st
 August 

2009 sent to FATS by Rodney Parker-Wright 

and Wendy and Phillip Grimm. 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

FROG CALLS BEING LOST 

IN SYDNEY'S TRAFFIC NOISE 
 

lectric cars could help save the sex lives of Sydney's frogs. 

The amphibians' mating calls are being drowned out by 

traffic noise and if there's one thing a female frog judges her 

potential partner on it's the strength of his vocal seduction. 

"The poor things croak their hearts out but the females just 

can't hear them because of the noise of traffic on our roads," Dr 

Kirsten Parris from the University of Melbourne said. 

"Male frogs show they are fit and strong by calling fast and loudly 

and for a long time. "The girls don't want a wimp." She said in areas 

of heavy traffic, male frogs once heard 800m away are audible from 

14m. Dr Parris has been studying nine frog species in public garden 

ponds in Melbourne but she said noise was a problem in any urban 

environment in Australia. "The frogs in Sydney will be having the 

same issue" she said. 

Dr Parris, who addressed the 10th International Ecology Congress in 

Brisbane yesterday, said at present there was no legislation 

protecting non-humans from traffic noise.  "One way to help might 

be for developers to plant hedges between ponds or creeks and a 

busy road. A hedge with small densely packed leaves isn't a bad way 

to suppress noise," Dr Parris said. "Reducing traffic on popular busy 

streets probably won't happen, but in the future electric cars which 

are so much quieter could really help the frogs hear mating calls. By 

Malcolm Holland  The Daily Telegraph 21 August 2009  
 

 
 

    A Green Tree Frog named Matie  - Monica Wangmann’s 12 year   

     old Green Tree Frog posing in Ashfield for The Daily Telegraph. 
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